PLYMOUTH BOARD OF SELECTMEN

Monday, October 27, 2008
Blue Room, Memorial Hall

The Selectmen held a meeting on Tuesday, October 27, 2008 at 7:00 p.m., prior to Fall Town Meeting, in the Blue Room at Memorial Hall, Court Street.

Present: 

David F. Malaguti, Vice Chairman

Kenneth A. Tavares

Daniel “Butch” Machado, Jr.
John T. Mahoney, Jr.
Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager

Melissa Arrighi, Assistant Town Manager
Attorney Lauren Goldberg, Kopelman & Paige (Town Counsel)
Call to Order

Vice Chairman Malaguti called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.
Memorandum of Understanding – Plymouth Rock Studios
Town Manager Mark Sylvia highlighted the positive eminent domain language that was included in the Memorandum of Understanding (“MOU”) between the Town and Plymouth Rock Studios.  Attorney Lauren Goldberg of Kopelman & Paige (Town Counsel) was on hand during the meeting to answer any questions regarding the MOU.  The Board then signed the final copy of the MOU. 

Fall Town Meeting – Miscellaneous Discussion
Article 2 (Supplementing Departmental Expenses) – Selectman Mahoney inquired if the Harbormaster’s Office had plans to make a presentation on its request for additional staff (Article 2, Supplementing Departmental Expenses) during Town Meeting.  Assistant Town Manager Melissa Arrighi assured the members of the Board that the Harbormaster’s Office had no plans to make a presentation during Town Meeting.
Article 18 (Movie and Entertainment Production Overlay District) – Selectman Tavares raised the possibility of supporting the as-of-right amendment to Article 18 (the Movie and Entertainment Production Overlay District pertaining to Plymouth Rock Studios) that was anticipated during Town Meeting.   He made a motion that the Board vote to support the as-of-right amendment.  Selectman Mahoney seconded the motion, and discussion ensued regarding the amendment.  The Board then voted unanimously in support of the motion.  Voted 4-0-0, approved. 
Adjournment of Meeting

On a motion by Vice Chairman Malaguti, seconded by Selectman Tavares, the Board voted to adjourn its meeting at 7:20 p.m.

Recorded by Mark D. Sylvia, Town Manager
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